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The GTOAA convention for 2024 will be in Springfield, Missouri 
on June 18th through the 22nd.  Like the convention this year, it is close to 
home for those of us in Gateway GTO and also like the convention this 
year, Gateway GTO will be a Gold Level Sponsor.  We will also be work-
ing in cooperation with our sister chapter the GR-RRR8’R Wichita GTO 
Club to host the event. 

The GTOAA Board and Staff have been hard at work planning the 
event and setting up a lot of great activities for the week.  Gateway GTO 
member John Johnson has personally organized many of these act ivies and 
the results of those efforts are an impressive list of options for the week.  
Those include Route 66 cruises, a bus trip to Fantastic Caverns, a bus trip to 
Branson to see the Titanic Museum and the Dolly Parton Stampede (along 
with dinner), and a guided Bass Pro Wonders of Wildlife tour.  There is also 
a riverboat dinner cruise.  This will be similar to the one we did earlier this 
year in Hannibal, and we all know how much fun that was.  A Street Leg-
ends drag racing event is also planned.   

There is a long list of speakers and tech sessions planned.  This in-
cludes speakers such as Jim Mattison from PHS, Steven Paul from Test 
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Drive Technologies, Douglas Brinkley (a noted Route 66 author and historian), Arnie Beswick, 
John Kraman (with Linda Vaughn), and myself along with Doug Warble.  I will be replacing a 
lock cylinder and also rebuilding a GTO key live at that session. 

Of course, the really big event for the week will be the Groovy Ball Room Bash with the 
live band Captain Rat and the Blind Rivets. Gateway GTO is the co-sponsor for that party.  As 
has been the case the last few years, this will be an indoor event, so no worries about rain or hot 
weather.  (And hopefully no worries about a Derecho!!!!) 

GTOAA has the registration system open.  Many of the activities have a limit on head 
count, so you will want to get your reservations in early to reserve your slot.  Even if you have 
not determined which car you are bringing, or even if you a bringing a car, you should plan to 
register early.  You can always go back in and add or subtract from your registration later if, for 
example, you find out in a few months that the car you are planning to bring is not going to be 
ready in time.   

The hotel is also accepting reservations for the event.   

All of the details for getting registered and also reserving your hotel room are up on the 
GTOAA website convention page.  Here is the link: 

Convention — GTO Association of America (gtoaa.org)  

Also, since Gateway is once again a host chapter, we will be looking for volunteers to 
help staff the event.  Starting early next year we will begin putting together a roster for worker 
slots.  Like this year, if you work at least two slots at the convention in 2024, GTOAA will re-
fund your convention registration fee.   

I have included here the most current schedule of events for the convention.  This sched-
ule will be updated as more details are finalized, so you will want to check the GTOAA Con-
vention page often for the latest details. 

As always, if you have any questions on the convention, please ask me or Tom Oxler or 
Steve Hedrick.  If we don’t know the answer, we can find out. 

GTOAA 2024 Convention Preview 

https://www.gtoaa.org/convention
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 

 

A few weeks ago, we had our first official frost of the season and in response MODOT 
put down brine on a number of overpasses.  That is, for me anyway, the end of the car season.  
It seemed a bit earlier than normal this year.  So, the GTO is up on its flat stopper ramps with 
the tires aired up to 45 psi.  The seats have received their final treatment for the season, and the 
indoor cover is on.  I had hoped for a few more weeks, but it was not to be this year. 

That said, we still have one more big Gateway GTO event for 2023, which is our annual 
Christmas Party at the Webster Groves Barn.  Our date is December 9th and the theme for this 
year is Bring Your Sparkle to the Winter Wonderland.  The cost is $25 per person and we need 
to have those reservations in as soon as possible so that we can get the head count for the food.  
I have included the flyer in this newsletter, but as always if there are any questions, please just 
give me a call.   

Speaking of Christmas, Bob Blattel is once again sponsoring a toy drive this year.  I 
have included the flyer in this newsletter.  There are a number of drop-off locations listed on the 
flyer.  If none of those work for you, please let me know and I will make arrangements to come 
get any donations.  The deadline for getting the toys to Bob is December 2nd. 

As I have been noting in the newsletter and at the meetings, October and November are 
the months for our officer elections.  I have included in this newsletter the official ballot for the 
2024/2025 slate of officers.  Please fill out your ballot and get it to Will Bowers by December 
1st so that we can tally the results.  We will announce the results of the election at the Christ-
mas party. 

For 2024, our first official activity will be the Pizza Party on January 14th.  I have in-
cluded the flyer for that in the newsletter.  Beyond that, there are a few activities that are in 
work for early in 2024 before the weather breaks.  That said, we could always use some more 
ideas, so if you have any thoughts for an early 2024 activity, or even an activity for the spring, 
please let me know. 
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Minutes 11/2/2023 
 

7:00 PM – Meeting Start – New member 
from September, Rob (need last name) attend-
ed first meeting. Welcome Rob. 

7:02 PM – Old Business 

Chris Winslow talked about the club picnic. 40 
people attended the picnic. Thanks again to the 
chefs. The next washer boxes did not help the 
bounce outs. Next year, we may try something 
different like mini bean bags with the washer 
boxes. 

Grissom Family Farm Event. Everyone 
seemed to have a good time. John and Chris 
did a great job with the food and hospitality. 
Hopefully we can do something similar in the 
future. John talked about the event and thanked 
everyone who came. He heard that the hotel 
was fabulous from those who stayed there. 
Rich and Sue Vie had a little issue getting 
back, side trip to Rolla! 

Officer Kunze 1966 Restoration Review in Ju-
ly.  Chris talked about the event in Wichita 
where they revealed the restored car. Chris and 
Paula attended the event as representatives of 
Gateway GTO and GTOAA. The Wichita club 
took over the restoration since Officer Kunze 
died in the line of duty. The Shift Society site 
was an amazing place. Old Lincoln dealership 
that was turned into a car storage place with 
lifts and places to work on the cars including a 
paint booth. More details about this event is 
highlighted in the newsletter. The car will be 
spotlighted at the GTOAA Nationals in 2024 
in Springfield Missouri. 

Chris talked about the Collector Car Trivia 
night. One of our tables barely missed win-
ning. The other table did better than we ex-
pected. It was a fun event. Chris got a thank 
you letter for our participation. Money raised 
was for Honor Flight and Open Door Sanctu-
ary. 

7:13 PM – New Business 

Chris talked about a possible new event that 
the Schotts brought to our attention. The event 
called Kids Against Hunger. It is similar to an 
event we did in the past called Meals for a Mil-

lion. Chris will send out an email to see if any-
one is interested. We need 10 people per table. 
After the event, we would probably have lunch 
at Mattingly’s like last time. 

Chris talked about possible early 24 activities. 
One is the Pizza Party at Crusoe’s in South 
County on January 14th. Also, Marty talked 
about the Pinball Wizard Tournament in Illi-
nois. The new location is called Atomic Pin-
ball. Marty will check with them about new 
dates in early 2024.  

Marty is also looking at doing another Escape 
Room Event, if there is enough interest.  

Chris heard from Bob Blattel about the Christ-
mas Toy Drive. Chris has flyers for that event. 

Chris heard from Saundra Melrose about pos-
sibly doing a theater show in Alton like we did 
before.  

Chris asked for people to think about other 
possible events. 

Chris and Paula are looking into new locations 
for the Christmas Party. Tammy Hedrick men-
tioned possibly having the event at the Nation-
al Museum of Transportation in Kirkwood. 
Also, we have a new caterer this year, 
Kendricks.  The Webster Barn will also still be 
a possibility 

Chris mentioned that one of the raffle baskets 
at the Trivia night had a pass for some basket-
ball games at Lindenwood University. Did an-
yone want the tickets? Richie View took them 
since he is an Alumni.  

7:30 – Upcoming Events 

The Gateway GTO Christmas Party will be on 
Saturday, December 9th at the Webster Barn. 
Chris has flyers for this event.  

The Gateway Pizza Party will be on Sunday, 
January 14th. Flyers will be sent out closer to 
the date. 

No meetings at Ginghams until next February. 

7:33 – GTOAA 

Tom Oxler talked about the event. Registration 
for the hotel is already open. The convention 
registration is also open. If you are not sure 

Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 
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Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 

what activities you want to do yet, you should 
go ahead and register for the convention. You 
will get a link to come back in at a later date to 
pick the activities.  A new event for this con-
vention is a drag race event. $30 for the drag 
racing, $15 for spectators. This will need to be 
purchased through the convention activity reg-
istration. 

Contact Tom Oxler or Steve Hedrick with any 
questions. 

Chris talked about his seminar and mentioned 
that Jay Fitzsimmons may be there to speak. 

7:38 – Tech Issues 

Tom mentioned that he sold Terri’s car. Hope-
fully the guy who bought it will join Gateway.  

Chris mentioned that we had a few cars for 
sale that we mentioned in the newsletter. 

7:40 – Club Personals 

Darrel May is recovering from hernia surgery.  

Brian and Andrew O’Sullivan’s father passed 
away on October 28th. Some members of Gate-
way went to the visitation before the meeting. 

Barb and Earl are grandparents to new twins. 

Terry Schott brought up the upcoming elec-
tions. Chris asked for people to send nomina-
tions to Will. The nominations will be sent out 
in the next newsletter. Results will be revealed 
at the Christmas party. 

Steve Hedrick mentioned the MCACN coming 
up on November 18th in Chicago area. 

Joe Mayweather asked about the future of 
Wheels in Motion. We are not sure where the 
new location will be or if it will continue. 

7:52 – Motion to Adjourn by Gail Schott 
and seconded by Steve Hedrick. 

50/50 of $34 won by Tom Oxler. 
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Gateway GTO Dues for 2024 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Tom Oxler with any questions: 

 
 

Tom Oxler Contact Info: 
Phone: 636-928-5548 
Email: toxler@prodigy.net 
 

mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
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20232024 GATEWAY GTO 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
December 
 
 9 - Gateway GTO Annual Christmas Party at Webster Barn 

 
January 
 

14 - Gateway GTO Pizza Party at Crusoe's South Restaurant - 5591 Oakville Shopping Cen-
ter 

 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

Wanted - Black Seat Belts for a 1969 GTO - (JJ’s 
brother) 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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69 GTO  Numbers matching  400 four speed  
All original metal  

No rust.  
49000 mi  

$39500 obo   
314 882 7709 

For Sale - 1969 GTO - Grissom 
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-664-0437 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Tom Oxler 
2576 Westrick Drive 450 Muirfield Drive  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  St. Charles, MO 63304 
314-225-7241 636-928-5548 
pooky1891@gmail.com toxler@prodigy.net 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


